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North American Energy Standards Board

801 Travis, Suite 1675, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

TO:
NAESB Open Field Message Bus (OpenFMB) Task Force Participants and Interested Industry Participants 

FROM:
Elizabeth Mallett, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:
NAESB OpenFMB Task Force Conference Call Notes – December 16, 2015
DATE: 
December 16, 2015

Dear OpenFMB Task Force Participants,

A conference call was held on December 16, 2015 to continue efforts to discuss and vote on a recommendation for  2015 RMQ Annual Plan Item 9.a/Standards Request R14008.  The call took place from 9:00 am to 12:00 pm Central.  Ms. Mallett served as counsel for the meeting.  The notes below serve as the record for the meeting.
	December 16, 2015 NAESB OpenFMB Task Force Conference Call

	Administrative
	Mr. Laval welcomed the participants and conducted the introductions over the phone.  Ms. Mallett provided the Antitrust and Other Meeting Policies reminder.  Mr. Lackey, seconded by Mr. Saxton, moved to adopt the agenda as final.  The motion passed without opposition.
The participants reviewed the meeting notes from the December 2, 2015 OpenFMB conference call.  Mr. Lackey, seconded by Mr. Saxton, moved to adopt the draft meeting minutes as final.  The motion passed without opposition.  The December 2, 2015 OpenFMB meeting notes may be accessed at the following link: https://www.naesb.org/pdf4/retail_open_fmb120215notes.doc. 

	Participants
	David Fulmer, Ernst & Young
Shawn Hu, Xtensible Solutions LLC

Larry Lackey, SGIP
Stuart Laval, Duke Energy
Elizabeth Mallett, NAESB

Terry Saxton, Xtensible Solutions LLC
Jim Waight, Omnetric Corp.

	Discussion and Possible Vote on 2015 RMQ Annual Plan Item 9.a
	The task force reviewed the draft RMQ.26 Model Business Practices (MBPs) and Discussion Items document.  The participants noted that a Diagram, Figure B.1-2, had been added to the recommendation since the last meeting.  

A discussion regarding the phrase “one or more” in the proposed Model Business Practice RXQ. 26.6.6.3.2 occurred.  Mr. Lackey stated that the term may be misleading.  Mr. Laval stated that the term was correct, as the sentence refers to the overall approach of OpenFMB.
The participants considered removing the fourth level subsections referring to Appendix B within the Table of Contents.  Ms. Mallett stated that unless there was a substantive concern affected by the deletion, the NAESB office will revise the Table of Contents before publication.   

The draft redlined RMQ.26 OpenFMB Model Business Practices, as revised during the meeting, may be accessed from the RMQ OpenFMB Task Force Page: https://www.naesb.org//retail_open_fmb.asp. 

	Other Business
	The next OpenFMB Task Force conference call will be announced by the NAESB office.

	Adjourn
	The meeting adjourned by consensus at 10:36 AM Central on a motion Mr. Lackey.

	Meeting Materials
	Announcement & Agenda: 
https://www.naesb.org/pdf4/retail_open_fmb121615a.doc. 
Draft RMQ.26 OpenFMB Model Business Practices
https://www.naesb.org/pdf4/retail_open_fmb121615w1.docx. 

Draft Redlined RMQ.26 OpenFMB Model Business Practices, as revised during this meeting may be accessed from the RMQ OpenFMB Task Force Page: https://www.naesb.org//retail_open_fmb.asp.
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